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Middle Row Seat Headrest May Be Improperly Welded  
 

NHTSA Campaign Number: 20V366000 

Manufacturer Ford Motor Company 

Components SEATS 

Potential Number of Units Affected 2,620 

Summary 

Ford Motor Company (Ford) is recalling certain 2020 Ford Expedition and Lincoln Navigator vehicles. The 

attachment bracket for the driver's side second-row seat headrest may not have been sufficiently welded to the seat 

frame. As such, these vehicles fail to comply with Federal Motor Vehicle Safety Standard number 202, "Head 

Restraints." 

Remedy 

Ford will notify owners, and dealers will inspect the seat structure and replace it as needed, free of charge. This 

recall is expected to begin July 6, 2020. Owners may contact Ford customer service at 1-866-436-7332. Ford's 

number for this recall is 20C12. 

Vehicles 

MAKE MODEL YEAR 

  

FORD EXPEDITION 2020 

LINCOLN NAVIGATOR 2020 

https://www.nhtsa.gov/recalls?nhtsaId=20V366#recalls650
https://www.nhtsa.gov/recalls?nhtsaId=20V366#recalls650


Brake Caliper Bolts May Loosen  
 

NHTSA Campaign Number: 20V359000 

Manufacturer Volkswagen Group of America, Inc. 

Components SERVICE BRAKES, HYDRAULIC 

Potential Number of Units Affected 1 

Summary 

Volkswagen Group of America, Inc. (Volkswagen) is recalling one 2020 Jetta vehicle. The front brake caliper 

bolts may come loose. 

Remedy 

Volkswagen will notify the owner, and a dealer will replace all four front brake caliper bolts, free of charge. The 

recall is expected to begin August 14, 2020. Owners may contact Volkswagen customer service at 1-800-893-

5298. Volkswagen's number for this recall is 47Q2. 

Vehicle 

MAKE MODEL YEAR 

  

VOLKSWAGEN JETTA 2020 

 
Steering Gear Tie Rods May Become Damaged  
 

NHTSA Campaign Number: 20V355000 

Manufacturer BMW of North America, LLC 

Components STEERING 

Potential Number of Units Affected 2,779 

Summary 

BMW of North America, LLC (BMW) is recalling certain 2019 Z4 sDrive30i, 2019-2020 330i xDrive, M340i and 

M340i xDrive, 2020 X3M and X4M, and Toyota Supra vehicles. In certain driving conditions, such as high 

temperatures and rough road surfaces, a steering gear tie rod may become damaged, possibly resulting in a 

fractured tie rod. 

Remedy 

BMW and Toyota will notify owners, and dealers will replace the steering gear tie rods, free of charge. This recall 

is expected to begin August 7, 2020. Owners may contact BMW customer service at 1-800-525-7417 or Toyota 

customer service at 1-888-270-9371. 

https://www.nhtsa.gov/recalls?nhtsaId=20V359#recalls650
https://www.nhtsa.gov/recalls?nhtsaId=20V359#recalls650
https://www.nhtsa.gov/recalls?nhtsaId=20V355#recalls650
https://www.nhtsa.gov/recalls?nhtsaId=20V355#recalls650


Vehicles 

MAKE MODEL YEAR 

  

BMW 330I 2019-2020 

BMW M340I 2019-2020 

BMW X3 2020 

BMW X4 2020 

BMW Z4 2019 

TOYOTA SUPRA 2020 

 


